
CONGRATULATIONS TO  

BFAEI Lieutenant Nicholas Incontrera 

Nicholas Incontrera began his Law Enforcement career 
in January of 1988 with the New York Police 
Department, where he reached the rank of Lieutenant 
and retired in 2008 after 20 years of hard and 
dedicated service. During those 20 years he also 
served as Assistant Director of Security for Gateway 
Cathedral Church, and as an Escort Driver for the State 
of New York. 
 
In June of 2008 he moved his family down to the sunny 
state of Florida and became a detective for the Eustis 
Police Department for 3 years. 
 
In September of 2011, Nicholas joined the Division of 
Investigative and Forensic Services (DIFS) assigned to 
the Bureau of Fire, Arson, and Explosive Investigations 
(BFAEI), in the Orlando field office. In March of 2018 he 
became the Lead Investigator for his Squad. 
 
Nicholas graduated from St. Joseph’s College in 
2003 with a Bachelor's degree in Organizational 
Management. 

We are pleased to recognize Lieutenant 
Incontrera’s hard work and look forward 

to his continued growth into greater  
responsibilities.  

IS PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE THE  

FOLLOWING PROMOTION 


